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Doug Jeffery Environmental Consultants 
P.O. Box 44 
Klapmuts 
7625 

 
Attention: Adel Groenewald 
By email: adel@dougjeff.co.za 
 
Dear Adel 
 
Draft Basic Assessment Report for the Proposed Water Reservoir and Associated 
Piping at the Koeberg Nuclear Power Station, Farm Duynefontein 1552, 
Melkbosstrand 
 
CapeNature would like to thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed 
development and would like to make the following comments. Please note that our 
comments only pertain to the biodiversity related impacts and not to the overall desirability 
of the proposed development.  
 
The application is for a water reservoir for additional water storage for cooling purposes in 
the case of potential extreme events. Two alternative locations have been proposed, both 
within the high security area of the property. The property is classified as Protected Area 
according to the Western Cape Biodiversity Spatial Plan. It should be noted that the entire 
property (Cape Farm 34) forms part of the Koeberg Nature Reserve.  
 
With regards to the Koeberg Nature Reserve, it should be noted that the private nature 
reserve proclaimed under the Western Cape Nature and Environmental Conservation 
Ordinance, 1974 (Ordinance 19 of 1974), has been made compliant with the provisions of 
the National Environmental Management: Protected Areas Act (NEM:PAA – Act 57 of 2003). 
A stewardship agreement was signed between Eskom and CapeNature in March 2015 and 
a protected area management plan (PAMP) has been compiled in terms of NEM:PAA 
(termed the Management Plan for the Koeberg Nature Reserve). This PAMP has approved 
by the MEC for Local Government, Environmental Affairs and Development Planning.  
 
All development or changes from a natural condition within a protected area should be 
controlled by the approved PAMP in terms of NEM:PAA. None of the proposed alternative 
locations are within the Conservation Zone of the nature reserve. Both location alternatives 
are within the Developed Zone – Noxious Industrial and are therefore compliant with the 
PAMP. Any alternative locations within the Conservation Zone would be non-compliant.  
 
The natural vegetation occurring in the study area is Cape Flats Dune Strandveld listed as 
Endangered. There are no wetlands or watercourses located within the direct vicinity of the 
proposed reservoir location alternatives or where they could be affected, therefore no 
specialist studies are considered necessary in this regard. 
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A botanical specialist study was undertaken which confirmed that the two alternative sites 
do contain natural vegetation, which had re-established after the initial construction of the 
nuclear power station. Therefore the natural vegetation is relatively species-poor containing 
mainly common disturbance tolerant species and the likelihood of any threatened species 
occurring was considered to be low.  
 
Alternative 2 in the south was selected as the preferred alternative by the botanical 
specialist, as the cover of natural vegetation for this site was approximately 15% of the 
affected area as opposed to 75% for Alternative 1 in the north. The remainder of 
Alternative 2 has been transformed by construction activities. CapeNature agrees with the 
recommendation of the botanical specialist of Alternative 2 as preferred from a biodiversity 
perspective. It should be noted that there are several other applications for the subject 
property which have also required specialist studies which can be used to cross-check the 
current application, and we support the findings as stated above. 
 
The overall preferred project alternative is Alternative 1 based on technical and safety 
factors. The botanical specialist report does indicate that both of the two alternative 
locations are acceptable, with the impact being of Low Negative (Alternative 1) or Very Low 
Negative (Alternative 2) significance. Therefore although Alternative 2 is preferred from a 
biodiversity perspective, CapeNature does not object to the authorisation of either 
alternative, provided the proposed mitigation measures are implemented.  
 
CapeNature reserves the right to revise initial comments and request further information 
based on any additional information that may be received. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Rhett Smart 
For:  Manager (Scientific Services) 







Proof of correspondence with Heritage Western Cape (HWC) 

HWC was requested to provide their comments during the 30 day PPP, however no 

comment was received. 

Since final comment from HWC was not received to date, and to avoid the project from 

lapsing the Final BAR is submitted without the final comment from HWC.  

HWC was requested to provide the EAP with the minutes of the IACOM discussion and it 

was noted that the HOMS recommends that the proposal be approved and the ECO to be 

trained in fossil finds procedure. 

See correspondence hereafter. 

Final comment from HWC will be forwarded to DEA once received. 
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Adél Groenewald
Subject: FW: koeberg concrete reservoir

From: Andrew T September [mailto:Andrew.September@westerncape.gov.za]  Sent: Tuesday, 18 July 2017 5:39 PM To: Adél Groenewald Cc: Waseefa Dhansay; Jonathan Kaplan Subject: RE: koeberg concrete reservoir 
 
Dear Adel  
See below for the referral minute (please note that the minute is subject to edits (mainly that it was agreed that the matter was referred to APM not IACOM) from our supervisor Zwelibanzi at Zwelibanzi.shiceka@westerncape.gov.za  :  

Farm 
34  

Farm Duynefontein, directly north of the 
perimeter fence surrounding the Koeberg 
Nuclear Power Station, construction of a 
concrete water reservoir in the footprint 
area of the existing Koeberg Nuclear 
Power Station 

Duynefontein, 
Melkbosstrand, CT 

S38(8)-
HIA 

16092709AS1006M 
14072909GT0826E 
14022510GT0225E 

Refer to IACom 
(12.7.2017) 

HOMS recommends 
that  the proposal be 
approved. ECO to be 
trained in fossil finds 

procedure. 
27.6.2017 

I will message my superiors regarding your request.  
Kind Regards 
Andrew September (Heritage Officer) Heritage Western Cape 3rd Floor Protea Assurance Building Greenmarket Square Cape Town  8001 
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From: Adél Groenewald [mailto:Adel@dougjeff.co.za]  Sent: 18 July 2017 04:30 PM To: Andrew T September <Andrew.September@westerncape.gov.za> Cc: Waseefa Dhansay <Waseefa.Dhansay@westerncape.gov.za>; Jonathan Kaplan <acrm@wcaccess.co.za> Subject: RE: koeberg concrete reservoir 
 
Hi Andrew 
Just a reminder to see if you can send me the discussion points or minutes from the HOMS discussion. 
As discussed it is crucial that we get this before Friday, 21 July 2017. 
Thank you. 
Kind regards 
Adél Groenewald 
Environmental Consultant 
  Doug Jeffery Environmental Consultants 
PO Box 44, Klapmuts, 7625 / PO Box 5336, Worcester, 6862 Tel: 021 875 5272 Fax: 086 660 2635 

 
From: Adél Groenewald  Sent: Monday, 17 July 2017 2:53 PM To: 'Andrew T September'; Jonathan Kaplan Cc: Waseefa Dhansay Subject: RE: koeberg concrete reservoir Importance: High 
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Dear Andrew, 
I’ve tried to phone you earlier, but could not get hold of you. 
Could you please send us the minutes of the HOMS discussion so we can see what the concerns were and address it in the meantime? 
We are running out of time on this project in terms of the NEMA timeframes therefore we need to address any concerns immediately. 
We have to submit the final report by latest on Friday, 21 July 2017 in order for us to make the deadline, otherwise the project will lapse. 
It will be greatly appreciated if you can assist us in this matter. 
Kind regards 
Adél Groenewald 
Environmental Consultant 
  Doug Jeffery Environmental Consultants 
PO Box 44, Klapmuts, 7625 / PO Box 5336, Worcester, 6862 Tel: 021 875 5272 Fax: 086 660 2635 

   
From: Andrew T September [mailto:Andrew.September@westerncape.gov.za]  Sent: Friday, 14 July 2017 11:00 AM To: Jonathan Kaplan Cc: Adél Groenewald; Waseefa Dhansay Subject: RE: koeberg concrete reservoir 
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Dear Jonathan  
The item  was discussed at HOMS today however it will be referred to APM for final comment due to some concerns raised.  
Kind Regards 
Andrew September (Heritage Officer) Heritage Western Cape 3rd Floor Protea Assurance Building Greenmarket Square Cape Town  8001 
From: Jonathan Kaplan [mailto:acrm@wcaccess.co.za]  Sent: 14 July 2017 07:31 AM To: Andrew T September <Andrew.September@westerncape.gov.za> Cc: Adél Groenewald <Adel@dougjeff.co.za>; Waseefa Dhansay <Waseefa.Dhansay@westerncape.gov.za> Subject: FW: koeberg concrete reservoir 
  
Dear Andrew, 
Just a reminder to please revert as soon as possible 
This process might need to commence again, if there is no comment from HWC 
It doesn’t have to be official, just some feedback will be OK 
Best, Jonathan 
  
From: Jonathan Kaplan [mailto:acrm@wcaccess.co.za]  Sent: 12 July 2017 09:10 AM To: Andrew.September@westerncape.gov.za Cc: Adél Groenewald (Adel@dougjeff.co.za) Subject: koeberg concrete reservoir 
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Dear Andrew,  
The attached refers 
Could you please indicate whether APM will be able to comment on the HIA before the 26 June, 2017. 
It is quite urgent. 
Best regards, Jonathan 
"All views or opinions expressed in this electronic message and its attachments are the view of the sender and do not necessarily reflect the views and opinions of the Western Cape Government (the 
WCG). No employee of the WCG is entitled to conclude a binding contract on behalf of the WCG unless he/she is an accounting officer of the WCG, or his or her authorised representative. The 
information contained in this message and its attachments may be confidential or privileged and is for the use of the named recipient only, except where the sender specifically states otherwise. If you are not the intended recipient you may not copy or deliver this message to anyone." 
"All views or opinions expressed in this electronic message and its attachments are the view of the sender and do not necessarily reflect the views and opinions of the Western Cape Government (the WCG). No employee of the WCG is entitled to conclude a binding contract on behalf of the WCG unless he/she is an accounting officer of the WCG, or his or her authorised representative. The 
information contained in this message and its attachments may be confidential or privileged and is for the use of the named recipient only, except where the sender specifically states otherwise. If 
you are not the intended recipient you may not copy or deliver this message to anyone." 




